

2024 届高三一轮复习联考 英语试题

注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前, 考生务必将自己的姓名、考生号等填写在答题卡上,
- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后.用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动。 用橡皮擦干净后, 再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时, 将答案写在答题卡上。写在本试 卷上无效。
- 3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

考试时间为120分钟,满分150分

第一部分 听力(共兩节, 満分30分)

做题时, 先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后, 你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转 涂到答题卡上。

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

所 Pim A 段对话, 每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A B C 三个选项中选出最佳选 项。研究的设34活后, 你都化10 时钟的时间来问答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读 -- jil --

- 1. How does the man feel about his inference site

B. Interesting

. Duappointing

- 2. Why does the man want to change the room?
 - A. The room is too small.
 - B. He dislikes the room number
 - C. The air-conditioner doesn't work.
- 3. What are the speakers mainly talking about?
 - A. Their bobbies.
- B The river.

C. The stadium.

- 4. What is the original price of the cost?
 - A. 80 dollars.
- B. 300 dollars.

- C. 380 dollars
- 5. Where does the conversation probably take place?"
 - A. At the woman's home. B. In a clothing store.
- C. In a sline shop.

第二节(共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独自后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项 中选出最佳选项 听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后,各 小题将給出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6.7题。

- Why does Tina want leaves?
- A. To give her mother as a gift.
 - B. To use them as bookmarks.
 - C. To make toys with Alice.
- 7. What will Tina do next?
- B. Read a book. A. Take a shower.

C. Have a walk

茶语试题 第1頁(其易頁)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。

8. What is the	probable relationshi	p between l	Evan and the man?
----------------	----------------------	-------------	-------------------

A. Friends.

B. Strangers.

C. Classmates.

9. What do the speakers want to do tomorrow?

A. Go for a picnic with Evan. B. Invite Evan to their house.

C. Penctice soccer with Evan.

10. What do we know about the speakers' mother?

A. She works with Evan's father.

B. She has never met Evan before.

C. She will be back home at five o'clock.

听第8段材料,回答第11至13题。

11. What is probably the man?

A. A tourist.

B. A taxi driver.

C. A policeman.

12. How long will it take the woman to get to the National Museum of Art?

A. Less than 12 minutes.

B. No more than 18 minutes.

C. More than 20 minutes

13. Which is the most convenient for the woman to go to the Mexican restaurant?

A. Taking a taxi.

B. Taking a subway.

C. Taking a bus.

听第9段材料,回答第14至17题。

14'. What is the woman doing?

A Enjoying a film.

B. Talking about her career.

C. Hosting a program.

15. Where was Albert forn?

A. In America.

B. In Africa.

C. In Australia

16. How old was Albert when he heted/his first film?

A. 49

1 37

C 28

17. Which is Albert's most recent film?

A. Sophie's Choice,

B. Out of Africa.

C. Music of the React

听第10段材料,回答第18至20题。

18. What did the speaker do to make sure the young man was following him?

A. He watched the young man in a shop window.

B. He called a taxi and jumped into it.

C. He walked quickly into a MRT station.

19. How did the speaker feel when he got out of the taxi?

A. Worned.

2

B. Puzzled.

C. Angry.

20 Why did the young man follow the speaker?

A. To stead money.

B. To write an article.

C. To play a joke

- - irer

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分50分)

第一节(共15小題;每小題2.5分,満分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

A

Things to Do in Northern Ireland This Autumn WEE BINNIAN WALKING FESTIVAL

The exact dates of this annual walking festival are still to be confirmed, but if it's similar to last year, it'll offer a choice of ten walks and hikes around the Mourne Mountains, ranging from casser lowland routes to tough, multi-summit challenges. Evening accial events are also inclinded.

英语试题 第 2 頁(共8頁)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



Time: September

GREAT NORTH LINKS CHALLENGE

Calling all golfers. You can enter this three-day event—spread along the north coast between Ballyliffin, Portruth and Portstewart, as an individual or team of four. A perfect opportunity to play three Irish Open links courses in three days.

Time: 18-20 October

ARMAGH FOOD AND CIDER WEEKEND

A four-day feast of authentic food and artisan ciders (苹果醬) in Ireland's "Orchard County".

This celebration is also coupled with the traditional apple harvest. You can taste local food from the country's most inventive chefs.

Time: September

OULD LAMMAS FAIR

People have been flocking to the senside town of Ballycastle since the 17th century to celebrate this fair. Attractions include a Heavy Horse Show, horse speed events on the beach, funfair, outdoor concert and a fireworks display, as well as unique local produce and handmade arts and crafts.

Time: last week of August

21. What is the best date to arrive if you want to attend GREAT NORTH LINKS CHALLENGE?

At October 17th.

B August 18th.

C. October 20th.

D. September 1st

22/What a people on at the town of Hallycastle?

A. Play golf.

B. Go hiking

C. Watch horse races.

D. Taste apple ciders.

23. In which section of a website can see probably used this text?

A Tourism

B. Sports.

Tog Edwarton

D. Arta

A perfect performance of Chinese Shaolin Kung Fu amazed hundreds of audiences in Rowers Museum in US Southern California on Sunday.

This Kung Fu demonstration by Shaolin monks (情人) was a highlight of the 2023 Shaolin Cultural Day, a rare cultural event for the Orange County community in Southern California.

"The event offers a unsque opportunity for the Orange County community to actively engage with Shaolin culture and gain firsthand experience in various Shaolin activities," and Anne Shih, chairwoman of the Board of Governors of Bowers Museum. "Whether it's learning from Kung Fu masters or enjoying interactive Shaolin activities, these experiences will help audiences to experience the Chinese culture and better understand Chinese traditions, "Shih said.

With a history of over 1,500 years, Shaolin Kung Fu is one of China's most treasured cultural heritage items, and has been practiced by Kung Fu lovers around the world.

Larry Lee, a 72-year-old resident of Orange County, said he has been practicing Kung Fu for over 50 years. "The traditional Chinese martial arts have deep intelligence in it. They relate to a way of life that goes much deeper than just fighting." Lee said besides Kung Fu, he is also interested in Chinese medicine and other elements of the Chinese culture.

The 2023 Shaolin Cultural Day served as a fitting finale (野地) to the 2023 Asian American Pacific Islander (AAPI) Heritage Month, providing a platform to bonor and appreciate the contributions of the AAPI community.

"The event will help people of other communities to be better informed about China and the Chinese culture, and therefore developing understanding and friendship," said Cultural Counselor

英语试题 第3頁(共8頁)



4

(多数) of the Chinese Consulate General in Los Angeles Wang Taiyu "We hope through such activities activities, we can promote friendship between Chinese and American peoples, and contribute to

24. What can we infer about Shaolin Kung Fu from paragraphs 1 and 2? A. It was performed on a school's playground. B. Orange County didn't enjoy it often.

- D. It attracted vistions all over the world.

- C. Its performance lasted two weeks.
- 25. According to Anne Shih, what benefits does the event bring?
 - A. Helping Southern Californians learn Chinese quickly
 - B. Helping audiences become Kung Fu masters through practice
 - C. Helping audiences have a better knowledge of Chinese iraditions.
 - D. Helping Orange County attract more Kung Fu lovers around the world.
- 26. How does Larry Lee think of Chinese martial arts?
 - A. They include wisdom in them
 - B. They focus mainly on fighting
 - C. They represent Chinese culture and history.
 - D. They inspire you to be expert at Chinese medicine
- 27. Why is the event held in Wang Taiyu's opinion?
- A Leaters the importance of communities.
- B. To advise how to understand each other
- To remain different ultures
- D. To build up better friendships

C

Schools are see the 1.5 East takes an electrustical activities, commercial airline traffic was slowed and millions of Americans were regert to star frequencies. Westmoother as smoke from Canadian wildfires drifted south, blanketing care or that and yell as smake

"It's critical that Americans experiencing dangeauts are pollutade, especially those with health conditions, listen to local authorities to protect themselves and their families, " 1.5 Provident Joseph Pro Biden said

New York's world-famous skyline, usually visible for miles, disappeared because of the smoke, which some residents said made them feel unwell.

"It makes breathing difficult," Mohammed Ahass said as he walked down Broadway in Manhattan. "Twe been scheduled for a road test for driving, for my driving license today, and it was canceled."

"It looks like Mars out there," said Fox Forecast Center meteorologist Brian Mastro just before 2 p.m.

New York Governor Kathy Hochul called the situation an "emergency crisis," noting that the sir pollution index for parts of her state were eight times above normal.

In Bethesda, Maryland, a high school moved its graduation ceremony indoors, while a Brooklyn, New York, elementary school deferred its "Spring Fling" dance party. A school in Montelair, New Jersey, called off a fifth-grade trip to an amusement park

The smoke was wafting(製路) over the US northern border from Canada, where hundreds of forest fires have burnt 9, 4 million acres and forced 120,000 people from their homes in an unusually

Tymne Sylvester, 66, playing chess outside in Manhattan's Union Square as he has on most days for 30 years, but wearing a mask, said he had never seen the city's air quality so had. "When the sun looks like that," he said, pointing at the smoky sky, "we know something's wron. This is what

英语试题 第 4 页(共 8 页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服:zizzs2018



global warming looks like."

Poor air quality is likely to continue into the weekend, with a developing storm system expected to shift the smoke westward across the Great Lakes and deeper south through the Ohio Valley and into the mid-Atlantic region, AccuWeather said. 28. What do we know about Mohammed Abass?

- A. He took a test for driving.
- C. He had some health conditions.
- B. He had no driving license.
- 29. Which is closest in meaning to "deferred" in paragraph 7?
 - D. He stayed indoors as expected.

- B. Took over.
- C. Came up with.
- D. Did away with.
- 30. What does the eighth paragraph mainly talk about? A. Canada's poor management.
 - C. The cause of America's smoke.
- B. The areas affected by wildfires.
- 31. What can be learned from the last two paragraphs?
 - D. The consequences of air pollution.

 - A. New York City smoke situation is not uncomfortable. B. A strong wind will probably relieve the poor air quality.
 - C. Citizens have found new ways to fight climate changes.
 - D. The city's air pollution doesn't relate to global warming.

We've heard people say that we shouldn't worry too much about the future. But this saying doesn't hold true in the technological world. Here, you always need to think about the future, or else you won't have the chance to be in the digital age. There are so many new inventions that come up daily, which help in making our lives better and emiet-

The iPod we use daily was once a far fetched thought of Mr. fola, which has become a reality today. Similarly, when television was launched, we thought nothing could feat this intention. Then came cable television, and now it's the age of digital television. Similarly, until a few years ago, 3D was limited to movies, but today, we have 3D blueprints, 3D graphics, and 3D television sets as well. All these inventions were just a prediction by their inventors, but they later, went on to become a part of our lives. Similar predictions can be made for the future.

For example, how about having human-like robots that understand our instructions by simply speaking to them? We can talk with these robots regularly and simply instruct them to perform a particular task. If you want tea, you can simply require your robot to make it for you. These robots can be useful in industrial fields as well. For example, you can simply ask the robot to switch on the manufacturing line.

If waste keeps increasing, the future will see many problems related to pollution. So what about having a waste recycling machine that produces notebooks? Yes, I'm not talking about the regular recycling machines that give us raw materials we need to put to effective use. If we build recycling machines that produce a particular product out of the waste, it'll do much help to the environment as well.

This list can go on and on. Our imagination has no limits and so does technology. Who knows? Maybe one of these ideas may become a reality in the near future!

- 32. What should we do according to the author?
- B. Use 3D technology more widely
- A. Take the future less seriously.

5

- D. Keep making predictions for the future.
- C. Base new inventions on experience.

英语试题 第5页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服:zizzs2018



- 33. What can so called human-like robots do according to the text?
- A. They can talk to themselves.
- B. They can understand human words.
- C. They can offer the users instructions
- D. They can invent something for humans.
- 34. What does the author think of the waste recycling machine?
 - A. It is achievable.
- B. It is profitable.
- C. It is affordable.
- D. It is impractical.

- 35. What is the text mainly about?
 - A. The far future of technology.
- B. Ways of making predictions.
- C. Effects of predictions on inventions.
- D. The significance of human imagination.

第二节(共5小器:每小题 2.5分,满分 12.5分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余 选项。

Shyness is something that many people battle with every day. They are afraid to look people in the eyes and have a hard time speaking to new people. This makes it very hard to get ahead at work and in making new friends and business connections. 36 There are ways to get around this fear and get out there and start talking to people.

- Remember that most people are not looking at you. When you are shy you may believe that
 people are constantly watching and judging you. 37 Most people are always busy looking at
 themselves and worrying about what people think of them. When you are talking to someone new they
 are not picking apart your every word; they are worried about what you think of them.
- 38 Instead of always complaining yourself about things you think you are not doing bester, turn your tocar'to the things that you do well. Your self-talk is very important to how you feel. Stop negative self-talk instead remaind yourself every morning of all the great things you have to offer.
 Whenever you start feeling shy again our over your list of things that makes you happy.
- If you do not have an exercise routine, you should start one new 39 You do not spend hours a day in the gym. You should spend about 30 minutes a day walking or doing something physical you enjoy. If you are physically capable you could also add 20 minutes of light weight training two or three days a week. 40 Being able to stand with your back straight and your head held high will definitely help overcome shy feelings.
 - A. Focus on your strengths.

6

- B. This just is not the case at all.
- C. Stop complaining about others.
- D. They are brave to face any challenge in life.
- E. Many people are shy because they fear rejection.
- F. This will help you feel stronger and will improve your posture.
- G. Check with your doctor if you have not worked out for a while and then get to it.

第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 完形填空(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A, B, C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

I was in the back seat of a yellow taxi grabbing my mother's hand like a 5-year-old. But in fact, I was 28 years old, still 41, and hoping my mom would make it all right.

We were coming home from the 42 , and I was in a full-body brace, having survived spinal (脊柱的) surgery exactly a week earlier and hended to my tiny apartment in San Francisco. Each time the taxi 43 over the steep hills, I felt as if my bones were 44 . I doubted that I would get hurt again during the journey.

英语试题 第 6 頁(共 8 頁)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



I was about to open my mouth to shout at the driver or at least 45 when my mom leaned forward and said cheerfully, "Thank you!" The driver glanced at us 46 from his mirror. "You're just the best driver I've ever seen," my mom continued. "These hills must be so 47 to drive on. And I am so 48. My daughter had surgery on her back and is so 49. Because of you, she's going to get home safe. Thank you. You're wonderful."

In the mirror, I could see the driver __50 __proudly. I felt a flash of __51 _, but before I had a chance to __52 __my mother's words, a miracle happened. The driver slowed down. He stretched his neck left and right to __53 __a smooth ride before making each turn. Indeed, he drove us home like the best driver I'd ever seen.

In that moment of 54 , what my wise morn had instinctively done was only obvious to me;
55 in powerful.

55 is powerful.			
41. A. scared	B. tired	C. upset	D confused
42. A. shelter	B. hospital	C college	D countryside
43. A. bounced	B blocked	C interrupted	D. trapped
44. A out of shape	B out of reach	C. out of control	D. out of place
45. A. whisper	B. explain	C warn	D. complain
46. A especially	B. doubtfully	C properly	D. personally
AZ A interesting	B hard	C. cary	D. familiar
AB. A gentelul	B hopeful	C. great	D. proud
49. A moto	B/patient	C. weak	D soft
50. A. shaking	(B smrlang	C. joking	D. applauding
51. A. comfort	H pity	C. satisfaction	D. anger
52. A. receive	B forgive	Total Contradict	D. recognize
53. A. expect	B experience	C delay	Q. ensure
54. A. crisis	B. despair	C. guidance	· Il) excitement
24 W CIBIS	er carapani		14

第二节(共10小题:每小题1.5分,满分15分)

55. A. Praine

B. Love

阅读下而短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Living Heritage: Guqin

C. Trust

Wandering sounds, dregular rhythms and a carrier of gentle emotions. This is the musical language of guqin, a seven string instrument. 56. (create) in ancient China.

The earliest piece of guqin in China, unearthed in Hubei province in 2016, 57 (date) back to the Zhou Dynasty. The body of a guqin is made 58 painted wood and the strings of twisted silk. Unlike its seemingly simple appearance, making a guqin is 59 (extreme) demanding. An outstanding piece can take anywhere from two to several decades to craft. It is a crystallization of art and time.

The guque 60 (favor) by the literati(文人) in ancient China. The most renowned guque 61 (music) was Yu Boya in the Spring and Autumn and Warring States periods. As he played his guque in the mountains, a woodcutter named Zhong Ziqi heard the music and understood exactly 62. Yu wanted to express. This deep understanding formed a strong bond between them, and they became close friends. This is 63 famous tale behind the guque masterpiece, Flowing Water, High Mountains. The piece has been passed down through generations and is considered one of the most famous and important 64 (composition) in Chinese guque music.

This graceful dialogue, 65 (flow) from brushed fingertips and travelling for thousands of years, is continuing to this day.

妥语试题 第7页(共8页)



第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 书面表达(满分15分)

假定你是李华,你们班准备在下周一重阳节那天去爬山,请你代表班级写一封邮件邀请外 數 Lisa 参加。内容包括:

- 1. 登山的意义:
- 2. 活动的安排。

注意:

- 写作词数应为80左右。
- 2. 可适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。

Dear Lisa.

1	am Li Hi	ta , monitor e	of Class I	Senior 3.		
		more & statement of a	CA CHARACTE E	Production of the con-		

Yours sincerely.

Li Hua

第二节 读后续写(满分 25 分)

阅读下面材料、根据其内容和所给广落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

One particularly cold Saturday in January, I was supposed to take our dog out for a walk, but it ign we cold that I didn't want to go outside. Instead, I just opened the door and let the dog out by himself. I kept on eve on him to toake sure he would come back inside.

However, another neighborhood sleg quickly ran past our house, and our dog sped after to catch him. I hurriedly went to grab my read so I rould follow my dog, and then I rushed outside. Unfortunately, I was already too late, and my dog was nowhere jo sight, I walked a few blocks, but I was unable to find him.

Depressed, I returned home. My mother was standing at the low waiting, and she asked me what had happened. "I know I was supposed to walk our dog," I admitted, "but I thought by would be able to go outside and come back by himself. Now he's gone and I can't find him anywhere."

My mother was very angry with me; she said I should have been more responsible. She decided to help by making some signs. The signs read, "Lost; A big black dog. Please call us right away." And she printed our phone number on the bottom. "Okay, Darrell," she said, as she handed over those signs, "now go post these on all the street posts."

My sister and I grabbed the signs and we posted them along our street as well as along the surrounding streets. The whole time, I was incredibly sad and worried about our dog. All I could think about was how cold it was and how cold our dog must be. My sister wanted to go home, so I told her I'd walk her home, but then keep looking for the dog myself.

注意:

8

- 練写调數应为150左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

I sook my sister home and continued my warch alone.

When I r	returned,	my	mother	16123	waiting for	me,	smiling	broadly.	

英语试题 第8頁(共8頁)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



2024 届高三一轮复习联考

英语参考答案及评分意见

听力

1-5 BCACA 6-10 BACBA 11-15 BABCA 16-20 CCACB

阅读理解

A 篇 本文是一篇应用文。文章介绍了今年秋天在北爱尔兰可做的事情。

21-23 ACA

- 21. 细节理解题。根据 GREAT NORTH LINKS CHALLENGE 下的 Time: 18-20 October 可知,大北路挑战在 10 月 18 日至 20 日之间举行。再结合选项可知,如果你想参加 GREAT NORTH LINKS CHALLENGE,10 月 17 日是到达的最佳日期。故选 A。
- 22. 细节理解题。根据最后一段可知,人们可以在巴利卡斯尔镇观看赛马。故选 C。
- 23. 推理判断题。根据文章标题 Things to Do in Northern Ireland This Autumn 及下文介绍可知,文章介绍了今年秋 天在北爱尔兰可做的事情。由此推知,我们可以在某网站的旅游板块读到这篇文章。故选 A。
- B篇 少林功夫代表了中国文化和历史的优良传统,它是中华文明的精髓。日前,一场令人惊叹的中国少林功夫 表演,让数百名观众在美国南加州的鲍尔斯博物馆惊叹不已。

24-27 BCAD

- 24. B 细节理解题。根据第二段"···a rare cultural event for the Orange County···"可知,这场由少林武僧的功夫表演是 2023 年少林文化节的亮点,这是南加州橘郡社区罕见的文化盛会。据此可知,此类武术表演不常见。故选 B 项
- 25. C 细节理解题。根据第三段最后一句可知, Anne Shih 说, "无论是向功夫大师学习,还是享受互动少林活动, 这些体验都将帮助现众体验中国文化,更好地了解中国传统"故选 C 项
- 26. A 细节理解题 根据第五段第二句"The traditional Chinese martial arts have deep intelligence in it"可知, Larry Lee 认为, 中国传统武术蕴含着深厚的智慧、故选 A 项。
- 27. D 推理判断题。根据最后一段最后一句中 We hope through such activities, we can promote friendship between Chinese and American peoples, and contribute to China-US relations 可知,中国驻洛杉矶总领事馆文化参赞王太钰说,"我们希望通过这些活动,促进中美两国人民的友谊,为中美关系做出贡献,"故选 D 项。
- C 篇 受加拿大森林野火产生的大量烟雾影响,包括纽约市在内,美国东北部空气污染严重,多地发布相关警报,呼吁民众减少外出、学校取消户外活动。其中,纽约市笼罩在烟雾中,气象专家形容犹如身在火星。

28-31 BACB

- 28. B 细节理解题。根据第四段最后一句可知,穆罕默德·阿巴斯今天被安排了驾驶路考,(由于烟雾),考试被取消了。
- 29. A 词义猜测题。文章第一段提到,由于大雾,很多学校被迫取消户外活动。dance party 虽是户内活动,但也深受影响,故推知,活动延期举行。
- 30. C 推理判断题。根据第八段大意可知,烟雾从加拿大飘过美国北部边境。据此可知,本段主要讲的是美国产生烟雾的原因。
- 31. B 细节理解题。根据最后一段中···with a developing storm system expected to shift the smoke westward across the Great Lakes···可知,糟糕的空气质量可能会持续到周末,预计发展中的风暴系统将使烟雾向西穿过五大湖,向南穿过俄亥俄河谷并进入大西洋中部地区。
- D 篇 本文是一篇说明文。科技的发展离不开预言!正是预言促使一个又一个新的发明诞生,从而改变了人类生活。

32-35 DBAC

32. 推理判断题。根据第一自然段"Here, you always need to think about the future, or else you won't have the chance to be in the digital age."和第二自然段最后一句"All these inventions were just a prediction by leir inventors that

英语答案 第 1 页(共6页)



- they later, went on to become a part of our lives. Similar predictions can be made for the future."可知,作者认为我们应继续预测未来。故选 D。
- 33. 细节理解题。根据第三自然段 For example, how about having human-like robots that understand our instructions by simply speaking to them? We can talk with these robots regularly and simply instruct them to perform a particular task. 可知,所谓的类人机器人能理解人类的语言。故选 B。
- 34. 推理判断题。根据第四自然段 So what about having a waste recycling machine that produces notebooks? …it'll do much help to the environment as well.可知,作者认为垃圾回收机是可以实现的。故选 A。
- 35. 主旨大意题。根据第一自然段 Here, you always need to think about the future, or else you won't have the chance to be in the digital age. 和最后一段 This list can go on and on. Our imagination has no limits and so does technology. Who knows? Maybe one of these ideas may become a reality in the near future! 可知,作者认为预言可以促进发明,并且相信预言有一天能被实现。由此可判断全文旨在说明预言对发明的影响。故选 C。

七选五 本文是一篇说明文,介绍了克服害羞的几条建议。

36-40 EBAGF

- 36. E 细节句。根据关键词"fear"可知, E 项"许多人因为害怕被拒绝而害羞"。下文补充说明, "有一些方法可以帮你绕过这种恐惧, 走出去, 开始与人们交谈"。故填 E。
- 37. B 过渡旬。上文叙述,当你害羞的时候,你可能会相信人们一直在监视和评判你。B项"事实并非如此。"下文补充说明,"大多数人都忙于审视自己,担心人们对他们的看法。当你和一个新来的人交谈时,他们并不是在挑剔你的每一句话;他们担心你对他们的看法。"因此 B 项能承上启下。故填 B。
- 38. A 主题句 下文 Instead of always complaining yourself about things you think you are not doing better, turn your focus to the things that you do well.不要总是抱怨那些你认为可以做得更好的事情,把注意力转向那些你做得好的事情。由此可知,作者建议"专注于你的长处"。故填 A
- 39. G 细节旬。上文叙述,"如果你没有锻练计划,你现在就应该开始锻炼" 该旬进一步解释说明"如果你有一段时间没有锻炼,请咨询你的医生,然后开始锻炼。"下文补充说明"你不会一天花几个小时在健身房。你应该每天花大约30分钟散步或做一些你喜欢的体育运动"。故选 G
- 40. F 细节句。上文"如果你身体有能力,你也可以每周两到三天增加20分钟的轻量级训练"该句表明其影响"这将帮助你感觉更强壮,并改善你的姿势"。下文补充说明"能够挺直腰背,昂着头站着,这肯定有助于克服害羞的感觉"。故选 F。

完形填空 作者刚刚接受了脊柱手术,在回家的出租车上非常担心再次受伤。虽然一路颠簸,但是作者的妈妈却 赞美了司机,这一举动让他开车格外谨慎,最终作者和妈妈安全到家。妈妈用自己的智慧告诉作者,赞美的力量不 容忽视。

41-45 ABADD 46-50 BBACB 51-55 DCDAA

- 41. A 根据上一句中的 holding my mother's hand like a 5-year-old 可知,作者像五岁的孩子一样抓着妈妈的手,再根据空后的 hoping my mom would make it all right 可知,作者此时感到很害怕。
- 42. B 根据空后的 having survived spinal surgery a week earlier 可推知,她们刚从医院出来。
- 43. A 根据空后的 over the steep hills 可知,出租车在陡峭的山坡上"颠簸"。
- 44. D 根据空前的"Each time the taxi _____over the steep hills"可知,出租车在陡峭的山坡上颠簸,作者觉得骨头都要错位了。out of place 意为"位置不当"。
- 45. D 作者担心车辆颠簸导致自己再次受伤所以要朝司机大喊表达不满,至少也要抱怨几句。
- 46. B 作者母亲的突然感谢,让司机感到"怀疑"。
- 47. B 根据上文中的"Each time the taxi _____ over the steep hills"可知,在这些山路上开车很难,故 hard 符合 语境。
- 48. A 根据下文中的"Because of you, she's going to get home safe. Thank you. You're wonderful."可知妈妈向司机表达了她的感激之情,故 grateful"感激的"符合语境。
- 49. C 根据空前的"My daughter just had spinal surgery"可知,妈妈告诉司机,作者刚做了脊柱手术,身体很虚弱。

英语答案 第 2 页(共6页)



- 50. B 根据上文妈妈对司机大加赞赏并结合空后的 proudly 可推知, 作者从镜子中看到司机自豪地笑了。
- 51. D 由于作者感到颠簸难受,母亲却一直盛赞司机,因此,作者感到一丝"气愤"。
- 52. C 根据语境可知,作者不同意妈妈对司机的赞賞,故 contradict"反驳"符合句意。
- 53. D 根据上一句"The driver slowed down.可推知,司机向左或者向右伸脖子是为了确保每次转弯都平稳一些,防 止作者受伤。
- 54. A 由于作者刚刚动完手术,适逢司机在颠簸的道路上行驶,这种情况本身就是一场"危机"。
- 55. A 妈妈的赞美大大鼓舞了司机,他把车开得更平稳了。由此可推知,此处指赞美的力量很强大。

语法填空 本文是一篇说明文,介绍文化遗产——古琴。

- 56. created 考查过去分词。instrument 与 create 之间为被动关系,应用过去分词作定语。
- 57. dates 考查时态。date back to 追溯到,常用一般现在时。
- 58. of 考查介词。be made of 由……制成(能看出原料)。
- 59. extremely 考查副词。此处副词修饰形容词。
- 60. was favored 考查动词时态语态。与主语为被动关系且叙述过去的情况,应用过去时被动语态。
- 61. musician 考查词类转换。musician 音乐家。
- 62. what 考查宾语从句引导词。what 引导宾语从句。
- 63. the 考查冠词。此处表示特指。
- 64. compositions 考查名词。one of+名词复数。
- 65. flowing 考查现在分词。dialogue 与 flow 之间为主动关系,应用现在分词作状语。

书面表达

Dear Lisa,

I am Li Hua, monitor of Class I, Senior 3. I am writing to invite you to join us to climb Wugong mountain next Monday, which is the Double Ninth Festival. Mountain climbing serves as a traditional activity on that day. Standing on the top of the mountain, we can relax and enjoy a broader horizon.

We will gather at the school gate at 8:00 p.m. on that day. The school bus will take us to the Mountain. Bottled water and snacks will be offered. And there are stone steps up to the mountain top, so it won't be so challenging and firing.

We'll really appreciate it if you join us.

Yours sincerely,

微信客服: zizzs2018

Li Hua

读后续写

I took my sister home and continued my search alone. Carrying the signs made by my mother, I kept posting them. In the meantime, whenever there were people passing by, I would ask if they had met such a dog. I even knocked from door to door, asking if they had seen it. No luck. Nobody claimed to have spotted our dog. What if I had taken the dog out for a walk? Tears of regret welled up in my eyes. As the darkness fell, I decided to come back home to check if anybody had called.

When I returned, my mother was waiting for me, smiling broadly. There, behind my mother, was our lovely dog looking up at me eagerly. Upon seeing me, it raced towards me. I couldn't hold my tears. "It just came back by itself," my mother said gently. Hugging the dog with relief, I apologized to my mother sincerely. "I am sure you have learned your lesson today," my mother replied in a comforting voice. I played with my sister and the dog again. Despite the freezing weather outside, my heart warmed up. It was on the day that I learned the value of responsibility.

书面表达

各档次的给分范围和要求:

第四档(13分~15分)

完全完成了试题规定的任务。

1)内容完整,条理清楚;

英语答案 第 3 页(共6页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 11



- 2) 交际得体,表达时充分考虑到了交际对象的需求,体现出较强的语言运用能力;
- 3)完全达到了预期的写作目的。

第三档(9分~12分)

基本完成了试题规定的任务。

- 1)内容、条理和交际等方面基本符合要求;
- 2) 所用语法和词汇满足了任务的要求;
- 3) 语法或用词方面有一些错误,但不影响理解;
- 4)基本达到了预期的写作目的。

第二档(4分~8分)

未恰当完成试题规定的任务。

- 1)内容不完整;
- 2) 所用词汇有限, 语法或用词方面的错误影响了对写作内容的理解;
- 3)未能清楚地传达信息。

第一档(1分~3分)

未完成试题规定的任务。

- 1)写了少量相关信息;
- 2) 语法或用词方面错误较多,严重影响了对写作内容的理解。

不得分(0分)

未传达任何信息:写的内容与要求无关。

读后续写

各档次的给分范围和要求:

第五档 (21~25分)

- 1) 与所给短文融洽度高,与所提供各段落开头语衔接合理;
- 2) 所使用语法结构和词汇丰富、准确,可能有些许错误,但完全不影响意义表达
- 3)有效地使用了语句间的连接成分,使所续写短文结构紧凑。

第四档 (16~20分)

- 1)与所给短文融洽度较高,与所提供各段落开头语衔接较为合理;
- 2) 所使用语法结构和词汇较为丰富、准确,可能有些许错误,但不影响意义表达;
- 3) 比较有效地使用了语句间的连接成分,使所续写短文结构紧凑。

第三档 (11~15分)

- 1)与所给短文关系较为密切,与所提供各段落开头语有一定程度的衔接;
- 2)应用的语法结构和词汇能满足任务的要求,是有一些错误,但不影响意义表达;
- 3)应用简单的语句间连接成分,使全文内容连贯。

第二档 (6~10分)

- 1)与所给短文有一定的关系,与所提供各段落开头语有一定程度的衔接;
- 2) 语法结构单调、词汇项目有限,有些语法结构和词汇方面的错误,影响了意义的表达;
- 3) 较少使用语句间的连接成分,全文内容缺少连贯性。

第一档 (1~5分)

- 1)与所提供短文和开头语的衔接较差;
- 2) 语法结构单调、词汇项目很有限,有较多语法结构和词汇方面的错误,严重影响了意义的表达;
- 3) 缺乏语句间的连接成分,全文内容不连贯。

不得分(0分)

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

白卷、内容太少无法评判或所写内容与所提供内容无关。

英语答案 第 4 页(共6页)

微信客服: zizzs2018

12 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



听力原文

Text 1

- W: How have you found your university life during this past month?
- M: I thought it is tiring, but actually everything is new and interesting. It never disappoints me.

Text 2

- M: Excuse me but I'd like to change my room. I'm in number thirteen on the third floor.
- W: I'm afraid we only had small rooms left by the time you booked, sir.
- M: I'm not complaining about the size; it's the air-conditioner. It isn't working.

Text 3

- M: What's your hobby, Alice?
- W: I like cycling. I cycle six miles every day along the river with my dad. How about you, Jack?
- M: I like tennis. I play tennis with my uncle at the stadium every Saturday.

Text 4

- W: How much do you charge for the coat? Can you give me a discount?
- M; 300 dollars. It's already 80 dollars off the original price. We can't come down any more.
- W: OK. I'll take it.

Text 5

- M; Wow! What a beautiful and large home you have!
- W: Thank you. Let me take your coat and hang it. And would you leave your bag here?
- M; Oh, yeah. Do I need to take off my shoes and replace them for a pair of slipper?

Text 6

- M; Tina, when I came back home this afternoon, I found you were not at home. Did you go shopping with your mother?
- W: No. I went to the woods with my friends Alice. I bought some books last week. I wanted some beautiful leaves for bookmarks.
- M: Have you found some beautiful one?
- W: Yes, of course.
- M: May I have a look at them?
- W; Yes, but not now. It was very hot this afternoon. I sweated a lot while I was walking in the woods. Now I want a shower. Can we do that after I finish it?

Text 7

- W: What do you think of Evan?
- M; The new kid? I don't know much about him. He's pretty quiet in class, and he doesn't seem to want to play soccer with us after school. I've asked him many times, but he always says that he doesn't want to play.
- W: He seems really shy. I don't think he's made any friends here.
- M: Well, he's only been here a week or something, right?
- W: If you have no friends, I'm sure that would seem like a really long time.
- M; I guess you're right. Maybe we could invite him over tomorrow.
- W: That's a good idea, but you'd better ask Mum and Dad about it first. They don't know anything about Evan, and they might want to talk to his parents before they let him come over.
- M; Mum knows his dad already. They work at the same company. In fact, she met Evan before we did! I'm sure it'll be fine. I don't think we need to ask them. Anyway, they won't be home until six o'clock.

Text 8

W: Ah great. Thanks for pulling over.

英语答案 第 5 页(共6页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



- M; Where to?
- W: Well, I'm going to the National Museum of Art.
- M: Sure. Hop in.
- W: Uh. Excuse me. How long does it take to get there?
- M; Well, that all depends on the traffic, but it shouldn't take more than twenty minutes for the average driver. And Γm not average. We should be able to get there in less than twelve minutes.
- W: OK. Uh, do you have any idea how much the fare will be?
- M: Oh, it shouldn't be more than 18 dollars, not including a tip, of course.
- W: Oh, before I forget, can you recommend any good restaurants downtown?
- M; Well, the Mexican restaurant, La Fajita, is fantastic.
- W: Sounds great! How do I get there from the museum?
- M: Well, you can catch the subway right outside the museum. There are buses that run that way, but you would have to transfer a couple of times. And there are taxis too, but they don't run by the museum that often.
- W. OK. Thanks.

Text 9

- W: Today in our program, our guest is the famous actor Albert. Welcome Mr. Albert.
- M; Thank you.
- W: Mr. Albert, can you tell us something about the place where you grew up?
- M: Actually, I was born in a really very small village in America in 1949.
- W: You studied at different art schools. Can you tell us something about the time when you were young? What were your dreams? What made you decide to become an actor?
- M; I think I've always wanted to become an actor. That is why first, I went to drama school after graduating from high school. And then, as a student I enjoyed acting in theatre plays.
- W; Can you tell me a little bit more about your career as a film star? What roles did you act?
- M; My first film was called King Arthur, back in 1977. Some of my favorite films were Sophie's Choice, later on Out of Africa, and more recently, the film called Music of the Heart.
- W: Mr. Albert, thank you for this interesting talk.
- M: It's been my pleasure. Thank you.

Text 10

I was walking along Orchard Road when I realized a tall young man wearing a jacket and a tie was following me. I noticed him because not many people wear a jacket and a tie in the middle of a hot summer day, and I had already seen this man four times that afternoon.

To make sure he was following me, I walked on quickly, turned right into a shopping center and then stopped to look into a shop window. Soon, the man appeared and stopped at another shop window. I walked on and stopped several times. When I stopped, he stopped, too.

I began to be rather worried and decided to try to lose this stranger man. When I saw a taxi coming, I jumped into it. As I was telling the taxi driver where to go, I found the man got into another taxi, which then followed mine. At MRT station I told the taxi driver to stop and I got out. As I was paying my fare, I saw that the man was getting out of the taxi. By now I got angry, so I turned and walked straight to him. I asked him why he was following me. At first he said he was not following me at all, but when I threatened to call the police, he admitted he was. He then told me that he was a journalist and that he was writing an article on how elderly people in the United States spend their time. He said he was observing me to gather materials for his article.

英语答案 第 6 页(共6页)



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(网址:www.zizzs.com)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。





Q 自主选拔在线



15





官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018